
Manningford Parish Council Meeting - Manningford Village Hall 

12 July 2016 
Present: Richard Netherclift (RN), Chairman 

Bernard Gaskin (BG) 
Andy Reed (AR) 

 
  Anne Thompson-Ashby (ATA) Clerk 
 
Apologies:  Sue Lymposs (SL); Reg Sampson (RS); Bridget Lanyon (BL) 

David Proto (DP); Paul Oatway (PO), County Councillor for Pewsey Vale 
 
Absent: Phil Hossack (PH); 
 

Minutes: Minutes of the AGM and Parish Council meeting of 10 May 2016 approved 
(proposed AR, seconded BG) 

1 Finance: BG reported a balance of £16,789 – and that all monies for the SID project had 
been received.  It was agreed to pay subscription to WALC (£120) and CPRE.  

2 Planning Applications: Application to build on land adjacent to The Wickets, Dragon Lane 
has been refused by WC. 

3 PCC: Tribute was paid to Brigadier Robert Hall who died on 17 June.  He was a former 
member of the PC and former Wiltshire County Councillor for the Pewsey area.  The 
councillors recognised his huge contribution in this latter capacity and to the Manningfords’ 
community. 

 
4 Parish Projects: 

• Bus shelter has been painted and AS to complete refurbishment of bench shortly. 
• Phone kiosk - pending. 

 
5 Highways:  

•  Speed watch is continuing. 
•  BG reported that the southern end of C52 has been partially unblocked. 
•  Highways’ decision regarding C52 proposal ongoing.  

 
6 Footpaths: AR reported that 2 footpaths required clearing and is to investigate the state of 

the path between September Cottage and the White House.He confirmed that WCC were 
responsible for clearing footpaths. 

7 Localism, environment and flooding:  No report 
8 Police Matters: No report. 
9 Village Hall: Andrew Marshall has resigned after 12 years as Chairman and thanked at their 

AGM.  Victoria will continue with hall bookings.  Sandra Hossack is now Chair and Sue 
Lymposs Vice Chair. The lunch celebration on Sunday 12th June to commemorate the 
Queen’s 90th birthday was well attended and greatly enjoyed.  Thanks to all who organised 
and helped the committee and to James Kinderman & Mark Baker for kindly providing the 
marquee. 
The Defib Awareness session will be held on either 12 or 19 October – to be confirmed 

10 Website: No report 
11 Correspondence: None 
12 Items from the public: None  
13 Date of next meeting: Proposed date 11 October 2016 at 7.30 – to be confirmed 

 
Meeting closed 8.00pm 


